
EUREKA CITY COUNCIL 

 PUBLIC HEARING 

JANUARY 27, 2025 6:00 P.M. 
 

 

Eureka City Council will hold a public hearing on Monday, January 27, 2025 at 6:00 p.m. at the 

Eureka City Office, 15 North church Street, Eureka, Utah 84628. 

 

The purpose of the hearing is to receive public comment on a proposed application to the CIB 

Board for a Road Master Plan and Pavement Analysis. 

 

ROLL CALL 

Mayor – Toni Dever 

Council Member – Greg Evans 

Council Member – Travis Haynes 

Council Member – Tom Nedreberg 

Council Member – Scott Pugh 

Council Member – Jeremy Snell 

City Recorder – Patricia Bigler 

City Attorney – Todd Godfrey via Zoom 

 

OTHERS IN ATTENDANCE 

Shay Morrison – R6 

 

Mayor Dever opened the meeting by reading the Public Hearing notice. She turned the time over 

to Shay to explain the process. 

 

Shay said Jones & DeMille’s proposal came up with a cost of $67,000. CIB will pay half of that 

amount and Eureka City’s portion of the project will be $33,500. The city wants to do a Roads 

Master Plan with some road pavement analysis. If the match is too much the city could work 

with Jones & DeMille to lower the scope of work. No comments were made, however; the 

Council and Shay discussed the project further. 

 

The deadline for submission is Feb 3rd. The Mayor and Council need to review the application 

and then submit it. Council Member Evans asked if we could use B & C Road monies. Shay said 

he researched this option and in his opinion we could not use it. The Master Plan should be 

updated every five to ten years. Council Member Evans talked about how the software program 

works. Using an iPhone and driving slowly along the road the program takes a picture every ten 

feet. It can even pick up the bumps in the road. We can review what each road looks like and the 

condition of it. The Council likes the idea of having this information. They discussed the option 

of having Jones & DeMille show them how to run the software and do it themselves to help 

bring the cost down. They discussed an option if we do not get the funding or cannot come up 

with the matching funds. The Safe Route to School is currently open and closes on May 23rd. 

Council Member Haynes said he tried to go for this grant before but couldn’t get a contractor to 

come up to give a bid.  There is a workshop you must attend. It is in Orem on April 16th at 10:00 



am or you can attend virtually. Council Member Haynes would like to try and put in for it. Shay 

or someone in his office can help with the application.  

 

ADJOURNMENT 

Council Member Nedreberg made a motion to close the Public Hearing. Council Member 

Haynes seconded. The Public Hearing was closed at 6:30 pm. 


